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Dear SirlMadam, '835 ; 
11 has come to the notice of the UG£.!f',x-.~S:0e ur2erslties are hirJng the services of the 
Supervisors who ::10 not happen to be tt1ETegl:ihlV4e.at.b.r~t~,·~f-tt:leJJniversities or its effiliatec 
PG Colleges/Institutes awarding the M.Phil/Ph.D. degree. Thltpraclft:'e is in violation of UGC 
(Minlmurr, standards and procedure for award of M.PhiI/Ph.D. Degree) Regulations, 2009. 

The following clarification is. therefore, issued in this regard: 

"Universities shall allocate the supervisor from amongst the regular faculty
 
members in a department or its affiliated PG Col/eges/lnstffutes depending on the
 
number of s1udents per faculty member, tnc available sper;jaHzatian amonh thE:
 
(acuity supervisors and the research interest of the student. U is further clarified
 
that any Ph.D.lM.Phii degree awarded by a University under the supervision of a
 
supervisor who it, not a faculty member of the Unilorsity or its affiliated PG
 
CoJJeges/inst;tutes would be in violation of UGC (Minimum otoroerao and //
 
procedure for award of M.PhiUPh.D.) Regulations, 2009" "
 

This may also be brought to the notice 01 the CollegesJRe5earch Institutions affiliated to your 
University. Any violation of the Regulation 01 the UGC will be viewed IJery seriously by the 
UGC, 
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The vtce-c hancellor 
University 01 xersta 
Thlruvananthapuram -695034 
Keraia. 


